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Dates to  
Remember 

 

Dates can also be found on 
the School Website 

 
Friday 1st April 

Staff Prayer Assembly  
Reconciliation - Year 5 

 
Friday 8th April 

Stations of the Cross - 
Year 6 

Last Day for Students 
 

Term Two 
 

Monday 25th April 
Public Holiday 

 
Tuesday 26th April 

Students commence 
 

Thursday 28th April 
Alleluia Day 

Students wear white 
 
 
 

 

GRAMS Reserve Upgrade Opening 
Yesterday, I attended the opening of the GRAMS Reserve Upgrade.  The formalities included a 
Welcome to Country, Smoking Ceremony and addresses by Mayor Shane Van Styn and Ms 
Lara Dalton MLA.  The reserve has been designed after community consultation and  
collaboration and is reflective of the stakeholders’ voice.  The newly designed space offers an 
area for people from the local community to gather, relax, socialise and have fun.   
 
Self-Reporting Portal 
A reminder to all parents/carers that we have set up on the St John’s School website, a link to 
the COVID-19 Self-Reporting Portal https://www.sjr.wa.edu.au/ This portal is where parents/
carers are asked to report the results of their child’s PCR or RAT, negative or positive.   
Parents/carers are asked to self-report so as a school, we are able to confidentially track  
individual results and act accordingly.  It is preferable that parents/carers complete the form 
themselves to alleviate the workload of school staff.  However, if you are unable to self-
report, please contact the School Office and a member of staff will assist.  Thank you for  
continuing to work with us to follow processes and procedures. 
 
Interm Swimming Lessons 
If you have not done so already, all parents/carers are asked to ensure they have read the 
note that was posted on Seesaw on the 28 March in relation to Interm Swimming Lessons.  
The decision to cancel the lessons, which were due to commence at the beginning of Term 
Two, was not made lightly.  The letter outlines all of the relevant details and information.   
 
Spelling Mastery 
I am very excited to announce the introduction of Spelling Mastery for all students in Years 
Three to Six at St John’s School.  A letter outlining all of the details was posted on Seesaw on 
the 28 March.  If you have any further questions, please speak to a member of the Leadership 
Team.   
 
Code of Conduct 
The Code of Conduct establishes minimum standards of conduct in all behaviour and decision
-making to ensure the safety and wellbeing of all members within the St John’s School  
Community.  The Code of Conduct also shows us how, as a community our behaviours are a 
collective work that each day builds social justice into the life of our schools.  Pope Francis 
insists that, “true social justice is impossible if the human person is not the centre of  
concern”.  A copy of the St John’s School Code of Conduct can be found on the school website 
https://www.sjr.wa.edu.au/pdf/policies_codeofconduct.pdf  
 
If a member of the St John’s School Community believes that any behaviour is a possible 
breach of the Code of Conduct, they are asked to notify a member of the Leadership Team as 
soon as possible.  A secure electronic register of notifications of possible breaches is  
maintained in accordance with Catholic Education Western Australia’s record keeping  
process.   
 
Code of Conduct – Statement Seven 
Conduct Statement Seven from the St John’s School Code of Conduct is, ‘You give impartial, 
honest and accurate information about the education, safety and well-being of students’.  
This statement requests that accurate advice is provided in relation to the education, safety 
and well-being of students.   

St John’s School 
Kindergarten to Year 6 

mailto:admin@sjr.wa.edu.au
https://www.sjr.wa.edu.au/
https://www.sjr.wa.edu.au/pdf/policies_codeofconduct.pdf


Library News 
Library books are kept for one week and 
then returned to school.  A Library Bag is 

required to borrow books. 

LIBRARY DAYS 
Wednesdays - PP, Year 4, Year 5 
Thursdays - Year 1, Year 2, Year 3, Year 6  
 
The 2022 Randolph Stow Young Writers 
Award 
Information has been provided to the  
children in yYears 3-6 about the creative 
writing competition. The competition is 
now open and will run until 4 July and is 
divided into two categories: poetry and 
prose. Children can enter both categories, 
but only one entry is permitted for each. 
Entry forms are available at the Library. 
Last year, our own Meg, from the 2021 
Year 6 Class, won the upper primary  
poetry category. 
 
Please encourage your children to enter as 
we have some wonderfully creative  
writers at St John’s School, and we would 
love to keep showing the Geraldton  
community what they can do.    
 
Write a Book Review 

Children can now write a book review to 

make a reading suggestion. All reviews go 

into a draw to win a Book Club book at the 

end of Term 1. Optional templates are 

available in the Library.  

Battle of the Return Books 
Each year group competes weekly to have 
the least number of overdue books and 
show the best care for the St John’s  
Library, with the winning class displaying 
the St John’s School library trophy for the 
week. Last week’s winner was YEAR 4. 
Thank you, Year 4 for working together to 
return your library books on time and  
reset the Library for the next class to  
enjoy.  
 
Before and After School Book Returns 

Children who have forgotten their library 

books can now place books on hold to 

exchange for returning their current 

books. The library will be open from 8 am 

until 3.30 pm on Wednesday and Thursday 

to assist children and families with this 

exchange.   

Library Closed at Lunch on Wednesday 
and Thursday.  
The Library will be closed during the recess 
and lunch period for Term 1  

Religious Education 
Prayer Assembly 
Tomorrow, Friday 1 April, at 8.45am, the Leadership Team at St John’s School will  
prepare and lead the Prayer Assembly over the school’s PA system. Unfortunately, the 
gathering of parents and carers, even in outdoor areas, is to be avoided. This Prayer  
Assembly will not be made available to parents and carers. 
 
Fruit of the Spirit - Joy 
"I tell you that in the same way there will be more rejoicing in heaven over one sinner who 

repents than over ninety-nine righteous persons who do not need to repent.” 
(Luke 15: 7) 

 
As we prepare to celebrate Easter, we are called to repent for our sins. During the season 
of Lent, students in Year Three, Four, Five and Six celebrate the joy of Reconciliation. If we 
come to God with a heart broken by our sin, he will accept it, and accept us. In Christ, 
we’re assured of forgiveness. So, we don’t need to deny, cover, or make excuses for our 
sin. We need to take it to the cross and experience the joy of repentance. 
 
Alleluia Day Term Two Thursday 28 April 
On Thursday 28 April, the school community will celebrate Alleluia Day. Alleluia Day is a 
significant day in the St John’s School calendar celebrating the risen Lord which occurred 
during the holidays. Students and staff are invited to wear white on this day. Teachers will 
designate an activity on Thursday around Jesus' Resurrection for the students to  
participate in. 
 
Sacrament on Reconciliation During Lent 
Tomorrow, the Year Five Class will celebrate the Sacrament of Reconciliation as part of 
their Lenten journey. Thank you to Father Robert O'Bryan for making himself available for 
this celebration. 
 
Project Compassion - Caritas Australia - For All Future Generations 
Shaniella from the Solomon Islands was determined to forge a path out of poverty,  
moving away to a rural vocational school. With your support, she was able to overcome 
the challenges of natural disasters, and gain the skills she needs to create a brighter  
future for herself. 
 
Shaniella grew up in a remote village in the Solomon Islands in a province which has  
limited educational and job opportunities – and one of the country’s highest poverty 
rates. 
 

Mrs Melissa Marquis 

PRINCIPAL 

Option advantages and disadvantages are fully explained so that everyone can make a  
decision in the best interests of the students.  Expert advice must also be sought to benefit 
the students, and decisions and advice are based on firsthand information, not hearsay. 
 
This is a snapshot of Conduct Statement Seven.  The full transcript can be found at https://
www.sjr.wa.edu.au/pdf/policies_codeofconduct.pdf  
 
Good News Story 
Week Nine sees the Year Two students as the main characters of the Good News Story.   
I was lucky enough to so some teaching in that classroom this week and the students were 
working very hard, following instructions, showing great manners and being superstar 
learners.  Mrs C, who has also been their teacher this week, has also told me how  
wonderful they have been and has given them an A+.  Well done, Year Twos! 

https://www.sjr.wa.edu.au/pdf/policies_codeofconduct.pdf
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P&F News 
pandf@sjr.wa.edu.au  

 

P&F Committee 
 

 

Term Two 
Meeting Dates 

 
 Friday 6th April 

1:45pm 
 

Monday 23rd May 
6:00pm 

 
Friday 24th June 

1:45pm 
 
 

Religious Education 
After leaving school, she decided to move closer to the 
capital city, Honiara, to study hospitality and tourism. 
However, her vocational training school was hit by a 
landslide and cyclone in quick succession, destroying its 
water supply system and the vegetable garden that it 
relies on for food. The landslide destroyed the school’s 
main source of water, damaged school buildings and 
devastated the garden which the school relies on for 
food  
 
With your kind support, Caritas Australia Solomon  
Islands (CASI) was able to help the school to install eight water tanks. This restored  
students’ access to clean drinking water and the tanks also supply water to nearby schools, 
health centres and the wider community. 
 
CASI also supported the school by providing it with improved planting materials, 200  
chickens, and training in agricultural skills and poultry management, to help it to boost its 
food security. 

Mr Brett Love  

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL - RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

Administration News 
School Choir Assembly: Thursday 31 March 

Thank you, to our Year Five and Six Student Choir, for sharing their fantastic vocal talents 
with us during their Assembly item today. The item was recorded and will be shared to 
the parents/carers of these students via Seesaw. Students in other year levels will also 
have an opportunity to watch a recording of the item in their classrooms.  
 
Evacuation Drill 
Today the school undertook a whole school evacuation drill. All classes participated in the 
drill, with prior notice provided to students during the week. The students did an  
excellent job of listening to the direction of the staff, especially our Kindy students who 
were practicing an evacuation for the first time. These drills are important in helping us to 
practice and refine our evacuation procedures at the school. 
 
Nagle Catholic College 2023 Enrolments 

A reminder to parents of Year Six students that 2023 enrolments for Nagle Catholic  
College close tomorrow. Enrolment packs were issued to students during Principal,  
Michael William’s, visit last month, however if you did not receive one and would like to 
enroll your child, please contact the Nagle Catholic College’s Enrolment Officer by calling  
9920 0500 or emailing nagleenrolments@cewa.edu.au. Enrolment interviews are due to 
take place from Monday 9 May to Friday 27 May.  
 
School Photographs  
School photographs are due to take place on Wednesday 25 May. Students are  
requested to wear their full School Uniform instead of their Sport Uniform on this day. 
Faction Captains and Vice Captains are requested to bring their Sport Uniform in their 
bags to change into for their group faction photo.   
 

School Photograph Order forms from MSP were sent home with each child on Tuesday. 
If you did not receive one, please make contact with your child’s Classroom Teacher.   

mailto:nagleenrolments@cewa.edu.au


Administration News 
 

 

 

You can order online at www.msp.com.au and place your order using your child’s unique 8-digit shoot key.  These orders close six days 
after the day of the school photographs, with late orders incurring a $30 archive fee.   
  
Family photos can be arranged by picking up a family envelope from the school office.  Online ordering is not available for family  
photos.  Family photos will be taken between 8:15am and 9:00am on Wednesday 25 May, in the School Hall.   
 
 

Emma Pollard 
ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL - ADMINISTRATION 

HOCKEY 
 
                                                                   
  
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Fees and Registration 
All players must register at: 
https://www.revolutionise.com.au/geraldtonhockey/registration/ 
 
Children who are 8 years or under will not need to pay when they register. 
Children who are 9 years or above will need to pay $31.50 when they register. 
 
Fees for Division 1 and Division 2 players are $100. 
Fees for Half Field players are $50. 
All players are asked to register and pay fees to the St John’s Office before the first game of the season. 
 
Training 
Division 1 and Division 2 training is on Tuesdays 4.15pm – 5.00pm commencing on 26th April at the GHA grounds. 
Half Field Team will train on Saturdays 11.00am – 11.30am at the GHA Grass Fields prior to their games. The first training session will 
be on Saturday 30th April 11.00am – 12.00noon. 
 
Games 
Division 1 and Division 2 training will have their first game on Saturday 30th April. Fixture will be advised at a later date. 
Half Field will have their first game on Saturday 7th May 11.30am – 12.30pm. 

Division 1 (11 a side) Division 2 (9 a side) Half Field (6 a side) 

Toby E Logan W Finlay C 

Lilah B Dan B Kira O 

Amber O Mitchell P Isabelle W 

Lacey E Nash W Peyton W 

Kai W Lewis B Chantelle J 

Isaac F Lachlan W Xavier H 

Tyler B Elizabeth M Lucy M 

Cooper P Nate C Myrell H 

Mac H Luke H   

Jayden J Max B   

Nate O Jack B   

Jaxson M     

Jacob G     

      

Josh McGlynn (Coach) Paul Benson/Paul Weston (Coaches) Molly Delane (Coach) 

    Hayley Halton (Ass. Coach) 

http://www.msp.com.au/
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.revolutionise.com.au%2Fgeraldtonhockey%2Fregistration%2F&data=02%7C01%7Cmw.hockey%40sportshouse.net.au%7C032fce418fff42449b0208d7bc19e10e%7Cc1ae0ae2d5044287b6f47eafd6648d22%7C0%7C1%7C637184







